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MEETING OF TERENURE/RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (2)

Wednesday 11th April 2007
Motion No. 9
Motion:  Councillor C. Keane
“That this Committee discusses with a view to finding an agreeable way forward to facilitate FAUGHS GAA club provide a hard weather pitch - this facility is badly required to facilitate the juvenile section of  the club going forward to senior level." 

Report:
Faughs GAA Club have a clubhouse facility in Tymon Park adjacent to the car park at Willington and they have the use of grass pitches in the park.  At present, they cater for 22 teams.  About twelve years ago, we were approached by the club who at that time were seeking additional land on which to construct an all weather pitch.  Their request at the time was noted for consideration and when we later received similar requests from two other clubs, St. Judes GAA and Templeogue United FC, we arranged a meeting with all three clubs and indicated our preference for all the clubs to work together for the construction and use of one all-weather facility.  At one of the early meetings with the clubs, a representative of Faughs indicated that they would not have sufficient need for a facility as was planned and accordingly discussions continued with the other two clubs.  They formed a steering group under the name of Willington Holdings and achieved a full size all-weather pitch which was later upgraded and the completed pitch was opened by the Taoiseach, Bertie Ahern, T.D., on the 3rd November 2002.

Some time later, we were approached by representatives of Faughs, again seeking additional land on which to build an all-weather pitch.  Our response was influenced by the fact that a new all-weather pitch had been provided and that the club should seek to obtain the use of that facility, rather than seeking to build an additional facility.  We also made some suggestions as to how the existing grounds around their clubhouse could be modified to cater for their training needs and that we could accommodate any parking needs in the main car park of Tymon Park (Willington).  That offer was not pursued.  However, we later received a request for additional land for a handball alley and after due consideration, that proposal which entailed the removal of approximately 20 trees in Tymon Park was agreed and subsequently, planning permission was granted on the 15th December 2006.  
Since then, the club have now renewed their request for a larger section of land to be granted to them and which would enable them to build a facility of the dimensions, 43.30 metres x 10.65m.  This would entail the granting of a strip of ground of the dimensions 43.30 metres x 9.14 metres, which at present is part of Tymon Park and is planted with approximately 130 trees forming a backdrop to the lakes in that end of the park.  A meeting was held with officials of Faughs GAA club on the 29th March in their clubhouse to discuss this matter. Arising from that meeting, the following should be noted:

· The proposed facility is intended to be an all-weather pitch to cater for the training needs of Juvenile members of the club.  At present, they are using facilities in three locations in Knocklyon and Terenure.

· The club official explained that this need has arisen since a full juvenile section was introduced from the local schools and community 
· The club are not anxious to pursue a possible location in an adjacent school because they have sufficient changing room accommodation in their clubhouse.

· They also mentioned that the all-weather pitch constructed in 2002 is not available because of its active use.

· The proposal also includes a 21 metre long “Ball Wall”.

In order to accommodate this request, approximately 140 twenty-year old trees will have to be removed.  In addition, a section of the lake area will need to be filled to provide sufficient land on which replacement trees can be planted.  These accommodation works are necessary to replace the screen planting and ambience of the lakes area of Willington, where so much environmental improvements have been achieved in the past year.  Apart from land costs, the existing trees would have a value of approximately €60,000 and the cost of filling in a section of the lake would be approximately €15,000.  The environmental considerations include the loss of a maturing woodland habitat, including its associated flora and fauna,  that is in the peak of its cycle of growth.  
The question in this case is; should the established environment of a woodland and section of lake which has an appeal to people who value the visual and environmental impact in this section of the park, be removed to provide a social need. Therefore, the issue is one of conflicting values.  The role of the Parks Department has always been to balance both needs for the community.

To facilitate discussion on this motion, it is important that the members are fully aware of the associated issues outlined above.
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